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Reptiles

During the Mesozoic Age, 65 to 225 million years ago,
dinosaurs roamed the Wupatki area. These ancestors of
our modern reptiles are now extinct, but we know of
their existence from their fossilized footprints and
bones.

Lizards, snakes, turtles, tortoises, crocodiles, and
alligators are the major types of reptiles still living
today. The name "reptile" comes from the Latin word,
reotum. which means "to creep." Reptiles are cold
blooded; they do not have an internal means for
controlling their body temperature. To avoid
overheating in the midday sun, they have to find
protection in the shade of plants, in rock crevices, or
in burrows.

About twenty species of lizards and snakes live in
Wupatki and Sunset Crater National Monuments. Only the
rattlesnakes are dangerous, but some of the lizards
have a painful bite.

LIZARDS

The most common lizard of Wupatki National Monument is
the Side-blotched Lizard. This small dark green or
grayish lizard has dark blue or black spots on each
side behind the front legs. The male has a blue
speckled band down its back. The Side-blotched Lizard
eats insects, ticks, and scorpions.

The large bright green lizard often seen around the
ruins and on rocks, particularly near Lomaki ruins, is
the Collared Lizard. The major distinguishing feature
is the double black collar around its neck. Sometimes
the Collared Lizard can be seen running on its two long
hind legs. Medium-sized lizards, snakes, flowers,
leaves, and insects are all a part of the Collared
Lizard's diet.

The Short-horned Lizard, or "Horny Toad," is common in
the Monuments but is not often seen. It has a round,
flat body which blends well with its surroundings. Its
diet consists exclusively of ants. The species in our
area bears live young.

A small gray, brown, or nearly black lizard with a blue
throat is the Eastern Fence Lizard. Eastern Fence

Lizards living in the lava at Sunset Crater have
developed a darker color than thos living in lighter
color rock. Insects, spiders and other small animals
make up its diet.




